
AIA Michigan
Bulletin^ A Society of 

^The American 
^ Institute of Architects

Fall 1993 Issue 
Volume 16 Issues

CURRENT GOVERNMENT 
AFFAIRS

article is below. A copy of the 
informative, detailed report from 
Ryan may be obtained by 
contacting AIA Michigan.

appears as follows:

"The plans and specifications for a 
school building or remodeling 
project with construction costs that 
exceed $ 15,000 shall be prepared 
and the construction supervised by 
a State licensed architect or 
professional engineer employed by, 
or under contract with, the school 
board.

Legislative Affairs Task Force
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION CODE 
BILL VETOED! The AELC 
(Architects/Engineers Joint 
Legislative Committee) met on 
September 9th at the offices of our 
lobbyists, Dennis Cawthorne and 
Jim Cavanagh, to review legislative 
issues. We were informed that 
H64143 dealing with the school 
construction code had passed both 
the House and the Senate and was 
on the Governor's desk for 
signature.

THE SPECTER OF LIABILITY 
(THE NEW SCHOOL 
CONSTRUCTION BILL}
By Kevin Gleeson

For the better part of a decade, 
many design professionals, and 
fortunately the plaintiff's practice 
of the American Bar Association, 
were unaware of the presence of a 
statute which required architects 
and engineers involved with the 
design or construction of a school 
building to remain responsible for 
not only code compliance, but to 
assure the owner would receive a 
building which was built in a 
"workmanlike manner" and 
guaranteed to "resist fire."
Through the efforts of many 
individuals within the design 
professional community and their 
legislative counsel, this offending 
verbiage was deleted. However, 
we are now faced with a new 
school construction Bill, which as 
been placed on the Governor's 
desk for signature into taw. The 
revised proposed statute contains 
similar language to that which has 
been deleted from the previous 
body of law (MCLA 338.852) but 
goes on to further define the 
obligations of the architect or 
engineer in connection with the 
work.

The architect or professional 
engineer... who prepares the plans 
and specifications or who 
supervises the construction of any 
school building shall be responsible 
for determining the building is 
resistant to fire and constructed in 
a workmanlike manner according to 
the plans and specifications."

According to Cawthorne and 
Cavanagh, the school board 
attorneys did not want the 1937 
language adjusted to meet 1993 
current practices. Dan Redstone, 
AIA, a member of the AELC 
Committee, had submitted revised 
wording earlier in the summer that 
was not acceptable to the 
submitter of the Bill. Dan Ryan of 
Plunkett & Cooney, Kevin Gleeson 
of Sullivan Ward Bone Tyler Fiott & 
Asher, PC, and Tom Porterfield of 
V.O. Schinnerer were contacted to 
help us veto the Bill at the last 
minute. Gleeson researched this 
issue and submitted a summary for 
us to use in the newsletter. Ryan 
submitted his findings directly to 
the Governor, which are too 
lengthy to be reproduced here.

The statute, in its present proposed 
form, poses a significant threat to 
those design professionals who 
enter into contracts with school 
officials. Additionally, the ill 
advised and apparently uninformed 
decision on the part of the 
government to reinstitute this 
obligation will have a direct impact 
on the number and quality of 
design professionals willing to enter 
into agreements with school 
districts and will certainly have an 
impact upon their cost of doing 
business. Obviously, any prudent 
architect or engineer is not going to 
enter into a contract with their 
exposure now exponentially 
increased without seeking 
additional compensation to cover 
the costs of this particular risk.

We were fortunate to have the Bill 
vetoedi A summary of Gleeson's

In its present form, the statute
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welfare of the public in today's 
built environment.

be required to bridge the void in 
coverage.

This would include the added costs 
of premiums for insurance coverage 
normally not carried by design 
professionals, but which will be 
required if the architect or engineer 
wishes to avoid persona! risk.

AIA members from across the state 
are featured in the video. Steve 
Vogel. AIA, President of AIA 
Michigan, and Bob Beckiey, AIA, 
Dean at The University of Michigan 
School of Architecture and Urban 
Planning, discuss the educational 
requirements for a licensed 
architect. Award-winning 
columnist and Honorary AIA 
Michigan Member John Gallagher, 
from the Detroit Free Press, offers 
his views on the state of the built 
environment in Michigan. Many 
other issues are explored, including 
a client's perspective of working 
with a licensed architect.

This article is not intended as an 
exhaustive study critiqueing all of 
the problems which might arise if 
this law is enacted, but certainly a 
red flag must be raised at this 
critical moment. There are a 
number of individuals both in the 
design community and legal 
practice attempting to head off the 
Bill before it is signed into law. It 
is strongly recommended that all 
engineers and architects contact 
their Representatives and suggest 
the proposed Bill be modified to 
delete the proposed language.

Since the architect or engineer 
"shall be responsible for 
determining the building is resistant 
to fire and constructed in a 
workmanlike manner," the design 
professional is all but compelled to 
provide "supervision" on the 
project, since they are held to the 
same standard for the completed 
product whether present on site or 
simply involved with the 
preparation of contract documents. 
Although the words "guarantee and 
warranty" do not appear within the 
test of this proposed law, it 
certainty smacks of that level of 
assurance. This flies in the fact of 
well-reasoned and ancient law 
within the borders of the State of 
Michigan which has always looked 
upon the architect's and engineer's 
design effort as being without 
guarantees or warranties, unless 
otherwise stated expressly in the 
contract.

In conclusion, the proposed 
legislation amending the State 
Construction Code to include 
school construction and to increase 
the Michigan Dept, of Labor's 
involvement would significantly 
increase the cost of construction 
for Michigan's school districts.

The spotlight is on your work. 
Dramatic visual images of projects, 
ranging from private residences to 
major universities to municipal 
facilities from Detroit to Marquette, 
are featured. Most firms who had 
been published in PLACE Magazine 
were invited to submit still 
photography for possible inclusion 
in the video.

ConuMUcations Task Force -
"ARCHITECTURAL UPDATE!" If 
you haven't heard that title yet, 
you will soon. AIA Michigan's first 
video may not be up for an Oscar 
next year, but we had the next 
best thing...and Academy Award 
winning production company to 
produce it for usi The thirteen- 
minute video was part of the 
Communications Task Force's plan 
approved by the Government 
Affairs Committee. The plan is 
designed to develop public support 
for using licensed architects, 
thereby bringing this vital issue to 
the attention of the legislature, 
state government, and the public.

The video was jointly funded by the 
the Government Affairs 
Assessment monies and the 
Michigan Architectural Foundation 
for public awareness. Each AIA 
Michigan Chapter has received a 
complimentary video to promote 
local public awareness compliments 
of the MAF.

In "supervising" or overseeing 
construction activity to determine 
whether it is built "in a 
workmanlike manner," the architect 
and engineer are required to 
provide extraordinary services, 
which most design firms are not 
qualified to achieve, or simply to 
not possess the manpower.

"Architectural Update” was 
previewed at the Annual AIA Mid- 
Summer Conference on Mackinac 
Island in August. Recipients of 
copies of the video include Joe 
Young, Jr., Chairman, State Affairs 
Committee, and select legislators 
working to further our Government 
Affairs program. Rep. Young's 
committee is currently sponsoring 
legislation on our behalf for 
licensing and enforcement. 
Distribution of "Architectural 
Update" also includes AIA

In terms of insurance coverage, the 
obligatory language of this statute 
requiring extraordinary services 
during not only the design, but the 
construction phase, imposes upon 
the design professional services 
which are not covered under the 
normal professional liability policy. 
If the design professional is to be 
responsible for construction, then 
the completed operations, other 
forms of the genera! liability and 
products liability coverages all may

Produced jointly by AIA Michigan 
and the Michigan Architectural 
Foundation, the video seeks to 
inform the public of the vital role 
architects perform in shaping our 
structural world and environment. 
The central message and position is 
that the use of an architect 
protects the health, safety and
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components, such as ours in 
Detroit, across the country, and the 
Government Affairs staff at AIA 
headquarters in Washington, DC.

continuing education surveys to the 
AIA, A total of 1,600 were 
distributed to AIA Michigan 
members, so that's about a 16% 
return rate. We appreciate those 
that took the time to complete the 
surveys and express their feelings 
as well. Some interesting facts 
were revealed...you averaged 64 
hours of continuing 
education...attendance was highest 
at seminars and classes...private 
study was next, followed by 
programs sponsored by your 
Chapter. In reviewing the surveys, 
the committee felt that members 
underestimated the amount of time 
spent on continuing education- 
you're actually doing more than 
you think you arel Mike is sending 
a copy of the survey summary to 
AIA headquarters in Washington,
DC to let them know just what 
types of programs you are 
interested in.

By late Saturday afternoon, 3 
projects were selected by the 
participants for further discussion. 
On the deck of the old dining hall 
overlooking Torch Lake, opinions 
were cultivated during supper. The 
Saturday evening "wrap-up" 
included an exciting interchange on 
some insightful and controversial 
issues.

The Government Affairs Committee 
is currently working on ways to 
further distribute this video. We 
need to acquaint, inform and 
educate the public, media and 
governmental bodies in Michigan in 
order to develop support for hiring 
licensed architects. You can help! 
Consider showing the video at your 
next community or organization 
meeting. We have copies available 
for you to borrow, or you may 
purchase one through AIA Michigan 
headquarters. Call Karen at 
313/965-4100. The cost is only 
$9.95 plus handling and shipping, 
for a total of $15.00. Please make 
your checks payable to AIA 
Michigan.

A yearly retreat focusing on the 
process of design, Camp Hayo- 
Went-Ha has been the setting for 
four consecutive years now. We 
invite you to join with fellow 
professionals in a non-competitive 
environment to share your 
approach to design and learn more 
about theirs. Develop a comradery 
with architects state wide, and at 
the same time get to know other 
designers from your own Chapter 
and office in a non-work 
environment. Hope to see you 
next yearlWe urge you to join us now! Help 

us promote a better understanding 
of these significant issues which 
are so crucial to your profession.

IDEAS IN ARCHITECTURE IV
By David Lee Bareman, AIA ARE YOUR DUES OVERDUE? 

OR DUE?
The pristine environment of Torch 
Lake was again the setting for this 
year's design retreat. This 
beautiful combination of wind, lake, 
sky and forest provided the 
backdrop for stimulating 
presentations and dialogue focusing 
on the process of DESIGN.

LATE BREAKING NEWS! 
Professional Licensing Task Force —
House Bills 4787 and 4788 (dealing 
with licensing and enforcement) 
were voted out of the House State 
Affairs Committee on September 
29th! This means that they now 
move on to go before the full 
House of Representatives. This will 
most likely take place in mid- 
October. At that point, the 
Minuteman Program once again 
moves into high gear, and we'll 
need your help. If when we 
contact you by mail, fax or phone, 
please phone or fax one of the 
legislators IMMEDIATELY urging 
their "yes" vote. We'll keep you 
posted.

Just a reminder... for those of you 
who have yet to pay your $100 
assessment, due on June 30th. 
Now, more than ever, we need 
your support so that we may 
continue in our Government Affairs 
efforts. Please call the Beaubien 
House to make arrangements for 
payment. To those of you who 
have paid, we sincerely appreciate 
your financial contribution. And a 
special thanks to all of you who 
were not obligated but volunteered 
to support the cause. Also, now's 
the time to budget for your 1994 
annual dues. Invoices should be 
mailed out late October, with 
payment due by January 15, 1994. 
At the Mid-Summer Conference, 
the AIA Michigan Board of 
Directors approved an increase in 
State dues by (current CPI). At the 
Chapter level, AIA Detroit members 
will see an increase of 5% which 
was approved at the Board of 
Directors meeting last month.

Participants from around the state 
arrived on Friday night and 
gathered at 9 p.m. to greet old 
friends and receive the customary 
informal conference welcome. 
During the day on Saturday, 15 
projects were presented and 
discussed among groups of 
approximately 10 persons.
Projects ranged across the 
spectrum of type, size and budget, 
with each bringing a uniquely 
different set of problems to be 
solved by the architect/practitioner. 
These fireside chats offered the 
opportunity for an exchange of 
ideas and professional hob- 
knobbing to some 60 participants.

CONTINUING EDUCATION

Mike Marshburn. AIA, Chairperson 
of the Continuing Education 
Committee, reports that the AIA 
Michigan membership returned 260
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AIA, Bill Kessler, FAIA. Don Koster, 
AIA, and Jim Luckey, AIA, served 
as jurors for the Pennsylvania 
Society of Architects 1993 Design 
Awards Program. Chairperson Fry 
and his team reviewed 90 
submittals at the Beaubien House 
in August...Professional Affiliate 
member Jim Peterson, President of 
Cii Food Service Design in Lapeer, 
has been named this year's "Young 
Lion" by the national trade 
publication "Foodservice Equipment 
and Supplies Specialist." Peterson 
was honored at the National 
Restaurant Association show in 
Chicago as "the finest in 
management talent the industry's 
younger generation has to offer." 
Cii provides kitchen design 
consulting services locally, 
nationally and internationally.

worldwide attention for their 1992 
annual report. Seven national and 
international honors Included Gold 
and Grand Awards from the ARC 
(the "academy awards" of annual 
report shows) and Second Place 
from the Society for Marketing 
Professional Services (SMPS)... 
William Kessler and Associates 
received commendation from the 
City of Owosso for their efforts in 
the production of a master plan for 
restoring Owosso's historic 
Lebowsky Center. The Michigan 
Qualifications-Based Selection 
Coalition presented the award to 
the City of Owosso, praising them 
for using the QB5 selection process 
to choose Kessler for their project. 
The city gained swift approval of 
Federal compliance audits from the 
master plan's block grant funding 
source for the Lebowsky Center, 
the centerpiece for downtown 
redevelopment...Gunnar Birkerts, 
FAIA, was honored on October 4th 
as the Michigan Artist of the Year 
by the Board of Directors of 
Michigan Artrain. The Michigan 
Artrain, In its 23rd year, presents 
touring exhibitions and arts 
educational programming to 
audiences not usually reached by 
traditional museums. This special 
event honoring Birkerts, "An 
Evening on the Orient Express," 
will be held at The Whitney...Louis 
D. Redstone. FAIA, wilt be honored 
with the Civic Leader Award at the 
9th Annual Governors' Arts 
Awards reception and ceremony to 
be held at the DIA on October 
28th. Artists Marshall Fredericks 
and Naomi Long Madgett will also 
be honored at the black tie 
reception sponsored by Concerned 
Citizens for the Arts In Michigan. 
Those Interested in attending 
should phone 313/961-1776... 
David W. Osier Associates, Inc. 
was recognized by the 
AIA/American Library Association 
with an award in recognition of 
distinguished accomplishment in 
library architecture for the Howell 
Carnegie District Library...Dick Fry,

GRAPEVINE

Congratulations — to the SVM 
Group, combining the talents of 
Schervish Vogel Merz and SVM 
Development Corporation, on the 
recent grand opening of Harmonie 
Centre, circa 1906, the grand 
entryway to the redevelopment of 
Harmonie Park in downtown 
Detroit. Designed to provide a 
collaborative environment for 
architectural, engineering and 
construction firms, the Beaux-Arts 
style, eight-story building has 
undergone a complete historical 
restoration. This latest addition to 
the renaissance of downtown is 
home to Turner Construction 
Company, NTH Consultants, Ltd., 
and Schervish Vogel Merz, PC. 
Representing both the dreams and 
challenges in the revitalization of an 
older industrial city, the pictorial 
gallery in the main lobby highlights 
exhibits of important Detroit 
projects In which the tenants have 
played major roles...Congrats to the 
softball team at Giffels Associates, 
Inc. for winning the Building Arts 
Softball League (BASL) 
championship. Contenders in the 
final series included BEI, Jon 
Greenberg Associates, Inc., and 
Smith + Schurman Associates,
Inc. The league was comprised of 
13 teams from 16 firms In the 
Detroit area. BASL commissioners 
are planning the '94 season now. 
Contact Daryl Thomson at Smith + 
Schurman @ 313/332-3140 
ASAP...More congratulations and 
wishes for good luck go out to 
Harold Varner, FAIA, who ran for 
the City Charter Commission In 
Detroit's primary election. 
Candidates numbered 57 in a list 
that was reduced to 18 for the 
November 2nd ballot. Varner 
placed 12th. Only 9 candidates 
will win seats for the 3-year term. 
All City of Detroit residents are 
encouraged to get out and votel

Bits 'n Pieces - Architectural 
photographger Balthazar Korab has 
been busy working on an 
assignment for McGraw-Hill most 
of this year. As Photo Editor for 
the Encyclopedia of American 
Architecture, he has been 
collecting material to update the 
15-year old edition with full color 
photography. The book should be 
available in 1994 for worldwide 
distribution...Arnie Mikon, AIA, Is 
Chairman of the 1993 United Way 
Pacesetter Campaign. Pacesetter 
companies help out the Torch Drive 
by running early fundraising 
campaigns, and Arnie announced 
that there are 56 firms striving for 
the $2.7 million goal this year... 
Gino Rossetti, FAIA, served on the 
International Association for Sports 
and Leisure Facilities (lAKS) design 
awards competition in Cologne, 
Germany this summer. In 1991, 
Rossetti Associates received an 
lAKS award for their design of The 
Palace of Auburn Hills. Gino has 
since spoken at a 1992 lAKS 
conference in Monte Carlo and will 
speak at this year's convention in 
Cologne In October,..The late 
William J. Scott, Jr., Professor of 
Architecture at U of M, was theAwards artd Honors — Greiner 

Engineering, irtc. has received
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currently accepting requests for 
presentation of the program. The 
program is 50-60 minutes in 
length, ideal for in-house 
presentations. For mid-day 
programs, MMA will provide lunch. 
Contact McGrath at 1/800/242- 
8988 to make your reservation... 
Lawrence Technological University 
announces its 20th anniversary of 
the ArchiLECTURE program. 
Presented as a cultural endeavor of 
LTU's Div. of Continuing Education 
and Professional Development, the 
ArchiLECTURE series is produced in 
association with the College of 
Architecture and Design. The 
autumn presentations, scheduled 
from October through December, 
are partially underwritten by and 
produced in association with AIA 
Detroit. The programs are open to 
the public without cost and meet 
on the LTU campus In the College 
of Architecture and Design 
Auditorium at 7:30 p.m. See the 
Calendar section of this Bulletin for 
a '93-94 season preview...A 
continuing education course for 
Designers and Architects will be 
presented by the Michigan Chapter 
of the Institute of Business 
Designers. "The Pursuit of 
Excellence: How to Grow and 
Sustain Your Design Practice 
Through Total Quality 
Management" will be held at 
Steelcase Corporate Headquarters 
in Grand Rapids on December 9th 
from 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Speaker Dean Thompson, Architect 
and Design Market Manager for 
Milliken & Company, has played a 
leading role in the development and 
execution of TQM programs for 
leading architectural firms, 
including Gensler & Associates/ 
Architects and Perkins & Will. 
Contact Heidi Compher, IBD at 
Kingscott Associates @ 616/381-
4880...The national Women in 
Architecture Committed, the 
Minority Resources Committee and 
the Expert Panel on Diversity are 
organizing a major national 
conference called "Breaking the

Cooling Research Programme. In 
the USA, contact: Mr. Deane 
Evans, AIA,I Director, AIA/ACSA 
Research Council, 1735 New York 
Avenue, Washington, DC; phone 
202/785-5912; fax 202/625-
7421...The National Institute for 
Architectural Education in New 
York announces several 
competitions and awards programs. 
They include: 81st Paris Prize 
Architectural Design Competition; 
topic: American Center for 
Architecture in Paris...1993 Design 
America Accessible Student Design 
Competition; topic: Hawking 
Hall...1994 William Van Alen 
Architect Memorial Fellowship and 
23rd Annual International Student 
Design Competition; topic: A 
Companion to the Chrysler 
Building...John DInkeloo 
Bequests/American Academy in 
Rome--1994 Traveling Fellowship 
in Architectural Design and 
Technology. Eligibility, schedules, 
entry requirements, submission 
procedures and prizes vary greatly. 
For detailed information on any or 
all of these prestigious programs, 
contact: National Institute for 
Architectural Education, 30 West 
22 Street, New York, NY 10010; 
phone 212/924-7000; fax 
212/366-5836.

inspiration for a Summer Internship 
Program initiated by the Corporate

•Design Group. The firm is pleased 
to announce the recipient of this 
memorial for 1993-Margarlta 
Perez, a U of M fourth year 
architectural student from Grayling. 
Perez spent the summer at 
Corporate Design Group, along 
with Tamara Shroll, another U of M 
student from Grand Rapids...Frank 
Zychowski. AIA, and Kevin Akey of 
AZD Associates in Birmingham 
were spotlighted in a recent 
"Movers & Shakers" feature of 
"Corporate Detroit." Both LTU 
grads, Zychowski and Akey list 
Isiah & Lynn Thomas and Fred & 
Kathy Yaffe among the satisfied 
clients of their high-end residential 
practice.

OPPORTUNITIES

Compactions — The Qualifications- 
Based Selection Coalition 
announces the 1994 QBS Awards

# Program. Acknowledging projects 
completed using the QBS 
procedure, the program is well 
underway to establishing a legacy 
of successful projects. Award 
recipients like the cities of Adrian 
and Owosso, Delta and Emmett 
Townships, and Oakland County, 
are powerful examples where 
public officials used QBS.
Beginning with the 1994 awards, 
public agencies and consultants 
who use the QBS process to 
choose their subconsultants for 
projects will be acknowledged. 
There is no entry fee. Deadline is 
October 29, 1993. Contact the 
QBS office at 517/332-2066, or 
fax a message for the "QBS Award 
nomination form" to: 517/332-
4333...Photovoltaics in the Built 
Environment—Architectural Ideas 
Competition is an international 
design competition focusing on the 
production of electricity from 
sunlight using solar cells, integrated 
into building surfaces. The 
initiative for this ideas competition 
lies with the EA Solar Heating and

Conferencas/Semnam/WofiaiH^ ~ 
The Michigan Masonry Association 
(MMA) announces its formation as 
a non-profit professional entity 
dedicated to the advancement of 
masonry and masonry building 
materials. One of their primary 
objectives is to assist Michigan 
architects in properly and creatively 
using the materials Its members 
produce. David S. McGrath, AIA, 
MMA Consulting Architect, is 
pleased to announce the first in a 
series of three educational 
programs geared to the design 
professional. "Designing Masonry 
Wall Systems" focuses upon basic 
issues and code requirements. This 
program is free of charge to 
Michigan firms, and the MMA is
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ICE: Building New Leadership.”
The ICE theme centers around 
Inviting Diverse Talents into 
Design, Cultivating Diverse 
Leadership, and Bmpov^rering the 
Diversity Agenda. The conference 
will be held in Washington, DC 
from August 26-28, 1994. The 
committees are issuing a Call for 
Presentations. Do you have a 
seminar, workshop or exhibit to 
share? They need to hear from you 
by October 15, 1993. For more 
information, contact: Jean Barber, 
WIA/MRC/Diversity/The American 
Institute of Architects, 1735 New 
York avenue, NW, Washington, DC 
20036: phone 202/626-7453; fax 
202/626-7518...Pratt Institute in 
Brooklyn, New York has launched 
Its new Design Firm Management 
program. The long term success of 
a design firm depends in large part 
on the management skills of its 
principals, administrators and 
professional staff. To address the 
industry-wide need for these skills 
and the shortage of effective 
training sources. Pratt and the 
Society of Architectural 
Administrators have established 
this program. For more 
information, call D. Higgins, Dean. 
School of Professional Studies, at 
718/636-3453.

Monterey, CA 93940; phone 
408/649-5522; fax 408/649-
5129...Western Wood Products 
Association has published its fSSS- 
94 Western Lumber Buyer's 
Manual. The manual provides 
buyers of lumber products a 
complete guide to the products and 
services of member mills. The 
manual is free to anyone who 
writes the Western Wood Products 
Association, Dept. A-26, Yeon 
Building, 522 SW Fifth Avenue, 
Portland, OR 97204-2122.

on file at AIA Michigan offices, or 
contact Joseph Marchese @ 
201/383-9264.

Get a Second OpinionI -- Pre-bid 
check of contract documents. Call 
or write: Gene DiLaura, FAIA, 
27921 Ruehle Ave., St. Clair 
Shores, Ml 48081-3530; phone: 
313/771-9445.

FOR SALE - KROY 61 Lettering 
System — Includes 11 typediscs. 
Phone: 313/426-0436.

CLASSIFIED OBITUARIES

Architect — Michigan registration 
required. Project management and 
historic preservation experience. 
Submit resumes to: U.P. Engineers 
& Architects, Inc., 100 Portage 
Street, Houghton, Ml 49931.

Thomas H. Klausmeyer, AIA. 71, a 
member of AIA Detroit, passed 
away on May 18, 1993. Mr. 
Klausmeyer joined Smith,
Hinchman & Grylls Associates in 
1969. He held degrees in 
Architecture and Architectural 
Engineering from the University of 
Illinois and in Mechanical 
Engineering from Purdue University. 
Most recently Mr. Klausmeyer was 
instructing at Lawrence 
Technological University.

Designer - Retail store design/ 
conceptual design position available 
with national retail chain in 
Midwest. Requires degree in 
architecture (registration not 
required) and CAD experience. 
Contact; Marilyn Jacob @ 
913/451-0464 or fax 913/451- 
0569.

George D. Lytle, 79, a past 
member of AIA Detroit, died on 
June 17, 1993 in his Royal Oak 
home. He had a private practice In 
architecture for 33 years before 
retiring in 1988. Memorial tributes 
may be sent to the American Lung 
Association, 18860 W. Ten Mile 
Road, Southfield, Ml 48075.

Projects Coordinator — Experienced 
architect, engineer or professional 
to mediate between needs of all 
projects in office and resources of 
firm personnel, manage work 
schedule. Project Manager ~ 
Experience in document production, 
practical understanding of 
construction, good people skills, 
project management experience 
critical. Documents prepared using 
AutoCAD. Contact; Michael A. 
Alost at Slack Alost Miremont and 
Associates, 308 Market Street, 
Suite 100, P.O. Box 1450, 
Shreveport, LA 71164-1450; 
phone 318/425-3030.

Other OpporUmhies — Design 
Professional Insurance Company 
(DPIC) has made available The 
Contract Guide, their risk 
management handbook for 
architects and engineers. The 380- 
page manual is designed to help 
you negotiate tough clauses in 
client agreements and minimize 
liabilities in the event of a dispute. 
User friendly, the guide will enable 
you to sit down with clients or 
legal counsel and converse 
Intelligently about how to minimize 
risks and prevent losses associated 
with a project. DPIC has made the 
guide available for sale to the 
public for $49.95. Contact Peter 
B. Hawes DPIC Companies, Inc., 
2959 Monterey-Salinas Hwy.,

Robert A. Paulsen, 54, died on 
August 1 5, 1993 at his home in 
West Bloomfield. Mr. Paulsen was 
Manager of Marketing for Albert 
Kahn Associates, Inc. He earned a 
Bachelor's Degree in Architecture 
from The University of Michigan, 
and for several of the earlier years 
in his career was an instructor at 
the University. Mr. Paulsen was a 
member of the Society for 
Marketing Professional Services 
(SMPS). Donations can be made to 
the SMPS Foundation, 801 N. 
Fairfax Street, Alexandria, Virginia.

Entry Level Position -■ New Jersey 
Institute of Technology architecture 
graduate seeks employment 
opportunities in Michigan. Resume

6



and AIA Indiana, "Building 
Better Building Industry: 
Evaluating and 
Implementing Total Quality 
Management," tours of new 
Eiteljorg Museum and 
Columbus, Indiana - 
Indianapolis (contact Marc 
Gravallese @ 202/626- 
75391
CAUP Lecture Series, Jack 
Diamond, AJ. Diamond, 
Donald Schmitt and Co., 
Toronto, 5:30 pm - U of M 
Chrysler Auditorium 
"Sharpen Your Contract 
Review Skills" - MSU 
Kellogg Center, 8:00 am • 
12:00 noon (phone Jeane 
Thomson, Professional 
Concepts Ins. (§i 313/662- 
4041 for details and 
registration info.)

28-29 Michigan Public Service 
Commission Workshop, 
"Funding Available for 
Schools & Hospitals for 
Energy Efficiency 
Programs," free of charge - 
Oakland University, 8:30 
am to 12 noon on the 28th, 
U of M Medical Center,
8:30 am - noon on the 29th 
(contact Maureen Miller 
Brosnan @ 313/948-0042 
for more info.)
Michigan Construction 
Users Council Annual 
Meeting, "Construction 
Heading Toward 2001," 
8:00 am - 3:30 pm - MSU 
Kellogg Center (phone 
MCUC at 517/485-8230 
for more Info.)

OCTOBERStuart D. Rodgers, 74, a past 
member of AIA Detroit, passed 
way at his residence in Franklin, 
lichigan on May 14, 1993. Mr. 

Rodgers was employed by Minoru 
Yamasaki Associates, Inc. during 
the 1960s and 1970s where he 
worked on many prestigious 
projects. He retired from the 
General Services Administration in 
April as federal architect for the 
State of Michigan.

BOCA Earthquake Design 
Requirements Seminar - 
LTU (phone 313/356-0200 
Ext. 4020)
ArchiLECTURE-Mark Mack, 
Architect, 7:30 pm - LTU 
"M-Day 1993," Masonry 
Institute of Michigan, 7:30 
am to 4:15 pm - Sheraton 
Oaks, Novi (phone 458- 
8544)

14-15 Michigan Public Service 
Commission Workshop, 
"Funding Available for 
Schools & Hospitals for 
Energy Efficiency 
Programs," free of charge - 
Grand Valley State Univ., 
8:30 am to noon on the 
14th, Gaylord 1:00 pm to 
4:30 pm on the 15th 
(contact Maureen Miller 
Brosnan @ 313/948-0042 
for more info.)
Architectural Records: 
Identification, Preservation 
and Access; one-day 
workshop sponsored by 
The Saarinen (Michigan) 
Chapter of the Society of 
Architectural Historians; 
Tawny Ryan Nelb, former 
head of Yale Univ. 
Architectural Archives 
Project - Freer 
House/Wayne State 
University (phone 
313/331-4930)

18-19 AIA Educational Facilities 
Conference - Shanty Creek 
(phone AIA Michigan)
AIA Grand Valley, 
Legislative Meeting, Dennis 
Cawthorne, AIA Michigan 
lobbyist
Intermediate AutoCAD, 
Hands-On Workshop, 
Wednesday mornings 
10/20, 10/27, 11/3 & 
11/10-LTU (phone 
313/356-0200 Ext. 4020) 
AIA Detroit "Oktoberfest," 
5:00 pm - SH&G offices 

21-24 AIA Corporate Architects

13m
14

14
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MAOn/ine AT AIA MICHIGAN
27

AIA Michigan recently hooked up 
with MAOnl/ne, the information 
and communications network for 
the building industry. We received 
a grant to accommodate the new 
electronic service. AIAOn//ne 
provides a user-friendly computer 
network to architects and other 
professionals In the building 
industry. It provides quick access 
to upcoming architectural projects 16

^^through resources such as 
^Bcommerce Business Daily, Comtex 

Business News, and World News.
It provides access to the AIA 
Library and Archives catalogue, 
covering 30,000 books, 450 
periodicals and 100,000 images. A 
host of information that can help in 
day-to-day practice includes the 
AIA Code of Ethics, antitrust 
information, insurance services, 
etc. The technology also allows 
architects to receive product 
specification information directly 
from the manufacturer and place it 
into project bid manuals. In 
addition, the network can transfer 
files from one CAD system to 
another.

28

19

NOVEMBER

1994 AIA Honor Awards 
for Urban Design 
(submission binders due)
1994 AIA Thomas 
Jefferson Awards for Public 
Architecture (submission 
binders due)
ArchiLECTURE-Deborah 
Sussman, Environmental

120Call Cathy Mosley at AIA Michigan 
to set up an appointment for a 
demo at the Beaubien House.
She'll be happy to help you. 1

21
4
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Designer, 7:30 pm - LTU 
U of M Business School- 
Real Estate Forum, 2-day 
seminar |AI Taubman as 
speaker) and tour kicks off 
at Beaubien House at 8:00 
am (phone Mary Ann Drew 
at U of M School of 
Architecture 313/764- 
1315 for more info)
Interior Architecture 
Delineation Workshop. 
Saturdays 11/6, 13 & 20 - 
LTU (phone 313/356-0200 
Ext. 4020)
1994 AIA Thomas 
Jefferson Awards for Public 
Architecture (submission 
binders due)
1994 Honorary Fellowship 
(submission binders due) 
AIA Detroit Annual 
Meeting, 5:30 pm - 
Fishbone's Rhythm Kitchen 
Caf6 in Greektown

13 AIA Detroit ARE Seminar - 
Building Mock Exam 8:30 
am to 6:30 pm - Brightmoor 
Tabernacle (call 313/965- 
4100 for info.)
AIA Grand Valley Annual 
Meeting
1994 AIA Henry Bacon 
Medal (nominations due) 
1994 AIA Institute Honors 
(nominations due)
Michigan Design Center, 
Detroit Focus on the Move, 
"Industria-Recent Works of 
New Modernism," curated 
by Damon Leverett, AIA - 
Receptions at 3:00 & 5:00 
pm; Lecture 4-5:00 pm 
AIA Detroit ARE Seminar, 
Mock Exam Critique, 6:00 
to 9:00 pm - HEPY offices 
(call 313/965-4100)
AIA Grand Valley, Susan 
Maxman, FAIA, AIA 
National President speaking 
on Green Architecture

DECEMBER
5-6

2 ArchiLECTURE-Brendan 
Gill, Author and Critic, Th 
New Yorker, 7:30 pm - LTU 
1994 AIA Honor Awards 
for Interiors (entries due) 
AlA/ACSA Topaz Medallion 
for Excellence in Arch. 
Education-nominations due 
AIA Detroit Board Mtg., 
8:00 am - Beaubien House 
AIA Council on Arch. 
Research Conference: 
Reducing Crime and 
Increasing Security in 
Communities through 
Properly Designed and 
Managed Buildings - DC 
(202/785-5912 for info)
AIA Holiday Party, 5:00 pm 
at the Beaubien House
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